HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held at the Hathersage Memorial Hall,
at 7.30 p.m. on 3rd January 2017.
	Councillors Present:
	Bill Gordon; Bill Hanley; Bridget Hanley; David Jackson; Kat Love; Peter Mander (Chair); Jane Marsden (Vice Chair); Rosie Olle; Heather Rodgers; James Shuttleworth and Jennifer Wedgwood.

	Also In attendance:
	Chris Cave (RFO); Allyson Jones (Clerk);); Steve Wyatt (New Asst. Clerk); County Councillor Judith Twigg (part) and District Councillor Jean Monks (part). There were two members of the public.

	167/16
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs. Rob Hall; Stuart Turner and Pauline Whitney; Christine Wilkinson (Asst. Clerk) and PCSO Anthony Boswell.  

	168/16
	
	Business was varied to bring forward agenda item 15.3 Flooding on School Lane as members of the public wished to make representation to the council on this matter. 

	169/16
	
	Cllr Shuttleworth declared an interest in matters concerning the purchase of land for the Burial Ground.

	170/16
	
	Public Participation

	170/16
	a)
	County Councillor Judith Twigg was asked to chase up DCC regarding a site meeting to establish the boundary of DCC land in the village centre development. Councillors confirmed that CC Twigg’s attendance at HPC meetings was worthwhile.

	170/16
	b)
	District Councillor Jean Monks confirmed that the Derbyshire Dales Local Plan was submitted to the Secretary of State on 19th December. It was noted that the plan doesn’t impinge on Hathersage.

	170/16
	c)
	There was no police report.

	170/16
	d)
	Two members of the public were present to raise concerns about the flooding on School Lane.

A letter from Michael Shuttleworth outlining his understanding of the situation is given at appendix a) to these minutes. Cllr Wedgwood gave some background information clarifying that DCC had installed the grids which had been regularly cleared by previous residents but were no longer being regularly cleared and now the grids made the situation worse. It was agreed to invite DCC, the School Head Teacher, the current owner of Hathersage Hall and any other interested residents to a site meeting with representatives of the Parish Council to discuss options to improve arrangements and reduce future flood risk. This was expected to involve redesigning/rebuilding of a grid or other measures.

	171/16
	.1
	The minutes of the meeting of 6th December 2016 had been circulated, were unanimously approved and signed by the Chairman.

	172/16
	
	Financial Matters – RFO’s Report.

	172/16
	.1
	The RFO had circulated the Financial Reports which were received. A copy of the report is included with the minutes on file. 

	172/16
	.2
	Accounts for payment, previously circulated, totalling £12,168.01 inclusive of VAT of £905.04 which had been scrutinised by Councillors Gordon and Rodgers were approved. 

	172/16
	.3
	Councillors Rodgers and Marsden were authorised to scrutinise payments and sign cheques on 7th February 2017. Start time 6.45 pm. They were also authorised to approve and pay wages and any urgent items between this and the 7th February meeting. The clerk will send a reminder.

	172/16
	.4
	The RFO advised that it is difficult to quantify the exact amount of losses for the cold-water swim because the amounts of various costs are variable over time. It is recognised that the cold-water swim creates interest and contributes to the success of the pool overall so should not be assessed purely in terms of takings. 

	172/16
	.5
	A payment of £24k to Polysolar, representing 50% of the overall cost was approved to be paid on delivery of the solarium roof voltaic panels.

	172/16
	.6
	The RFO had updated the precept in line with agreements at the December meeting.  A precept of £55k to include £3k for village projects was approved.

	172/16
	.7
	It was formally approved to operate the Single Employee Postponement for the Workplace Pension.

	172/16
	.8
	The Pool Café Lease had been drafted in accordance with 1st November minute 133/16.7 and was signed by the Chair and Vice Chair.
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	(Business was suspended to deal with KGF agenda, then resumed.)

	173/16
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	173/16
	.1
	The minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee meeting of 13th December 2016 were received. See SPC minutes for details. Cllr Jackson reported on key issues.

	173/16
	.2
	A very favourable report ‘Hundreds Take New Year’s Day Dip at Peak District Lido’ was on the BBC News website on New Year’s Day.

	173/16
	.3
	It will be 6 – 8 weeks’ delivery for the roof from Polysolar which may mean work eats into the first week of opening.

	173/16
	.4
	The outcomes of the Energy Performance Certificate inspection have been received. Not as good as it could have been but fair.

	173/16
	.5
	The pool had again been supported by the work of dedicated volunteers this year. The Clerk will write a note of thanks in the Hathersage Newsletter.

	173/16
	.6
	It was noted that the pool looked good in some drone pictures recently posted.

	174/16
	
	Recreation Committee

	174/16
	.1
	The Recreation Committee had not met in December. There were no puddles since the heavy rain so the drainage work on the football pitch seems successful. 

	175/16
	
	Planning Committee.  

	175/16
	.1
	The Planning Committee had met on 12th December. Minutes had been circulated and were received. They are posted on the website. Key business had been -

	
	a)
	Application NP/DDD/1116/1155 Roslyn Cottage, 2 Roslyn Rd. Extension of existing garage roof to create a covered area. There are no objections to this application.

	
	b)
	Decisions received: - 

NP/DDD/0916/0959 Listed Building Consent, Alterations and single storey extension to Grade 2 listed Toll Bar Cottage – granted. This was noted.

	
	c)
	It was agreed that a delegate (if one is available) from the Planning Committee would attend the PDNPA meeting to consider the NatWest Bank Change of Use to restaurant, in support of the concerns raised by residents. The Planning Committee will draft a statement for agreement.

	175/16
	.2
	The next meeting of the Planning Committee is to be arranged. 

	176/166
	
	Report of the Amenities Committee and Heart 4 Hathersage Working Group.

	176/16
	.1
	The group had met on 12th December 2016 to consider the one issue of the pavement stone material being unacceptable to DCC Highways Development Control. The meeting had agreed to hold a site meeting with DCC to draw a boundary line to land under DCC jurisdiction. The village centre development would end on that line and existing materials would remain as they are on DCC jurisdiction land. 


	176/16
	.2
	The RFO has been chasing the PWLB loan. Wendy Amis of DALC has approved the application but unfortunately failed to send it through the correct process which has resulted in a delay.

	176/16
	.3
	The Chair took a vote of thanks to Cllr Jackson for all his time and effort towards the village centre development.

	176/16
	.4
	It was agreed that an information board would be created by the Amenities Committee to show why the finished development has had to be varied a little from the original plan due to the requirements of DCC and due to costs.

	177/16
	
	Transport Committee meets on Monday 9th January to discuss Isobel Mulligan’s proposals. All HPC are invited to submit their comments on the parking restriction proposals (particularly the removal of some parking spaces) for discussion at the meeting.

	178/16
	
	Website Working Group had nothing to report.

	179/16
	
	Burial Ground.  Nothing further to report.

	180/16
	
	Clerk’s report/correspondence. 

	180/16
	.1
	The Clerk had received a request for a donation from ‘Revitalise.’ It was decided not to make a donation.
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	180/16
	.2
	There had been no further information about the Post Office Closure. The Clerk was asked to write to the Post Office and ask for an update on the situation. It was noted that Bradwell Post Office is now very busy.

	180/16
	.3
	Cllr Bill Hanley had circulated proposals for a policy on use of external consultants, and particularly on use of paid consultants. There was some discussion and it was noted that for a range of professional services HPC needed to have paid professional advice to comply with insurance requirements. The Clerk commented that DALC’s role was as adviser to Parish Councils and that perhaps DALC should always be the first port of call for any advice required. DALC itself would then advise if paid professional advice was necessary. It was agreed that the Clerk will redraft the proposals along those lines and circulate for consideration and adoption as a policy (amendment to Standing Orders) at the February HPC meeting.

	181/16
	
	Village Matters. Covered under 170/16 d)

	182/16
	
	The Memorial Hall Management Committee.  Nothing reported.

	182/16
	.1
	A new thermostat is being fitted shortly.

	182/16
	.2
	It was agreed that the Clerk would enquire if we could swap the meeting into the Lawrence Hall for future main Council meetings, in view of the better acoustics.

	182/16
	.3
	The RFO will query with DALC regarding HPC’s role in respect of ownership of the Memorial Hall.

	183/16
	
	It was noted that DALC Circulars up to 01/2017 - and all other relevant items had been circulated to Cllrs and other relevant persons. 

	184/16
	
	The next meeting will be at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 7th February 2017 in the Lawrence Hall if available, otherwise in Main Hall. Cllr Olle gave apologies for the February meeting.

	185/16
	
	Items for the February 2017 agenda – 

· A suggestion that a ‘no unauthorised parking’ sign be put up on the Parish Room was asked to be put on the next Transport Committee meeting agenda. 
· Cllr Marsden asked that it be noted that Blythe House Hospice at Chapel-en-le-Frith which offers support for end of life serves throughout Derbyshire Dales.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 21.10 pm.
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